
 

 

Week 32                            24th February 2015 



                    

SPEAKERS 

Date  Speaker Subject Speaker Host 

24th. Feb. Jeff Allen Life Coach Harold Busch 

3rd. March 
 

Partners Night 

Rotary Friendship Exchange 

Team from Canada 

 

Neil Jones 

10th. March Club Members Think Tank John Monks 

17th. March  T.B.A.  

 

DOOR DUTY ROSTER 

Date  Attendance 1 Attendance 2 

24th. Feb. Noel Hodges Rob Domican 

3rd. March Harold Busch Chris Thomsen 

10th. March Harold Busch Pauline Armstrong 

 

CONGRATULATIONS DUE THIS WEEK 

Birthdays  Anniversaries  Inductions  

        Feb 22nd - Denis O'Brien  

Feb 24th - Malcolm Davies  

John Harding 1988 

 

LAST WEEKS MEETING 

ATTENDANCE  

 
MEETING INCOME  

 Broadbeach Members 25  

Honorary Members  

(Uwe Seifert) 

1 Bunnings Sausage Sizzle    

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle Thursday 12 February 
$588.10 



Bunnings Sausage Sizzle Friday 13 February $587.35 

Car Boot Sale   $460.00 

 

 Member’s guests  

 

 Visiting Rotarians  

Visitors 

(Troy Morris) 

 

 Guest Speaker 

(S. Sgnt. Paul Hunter) 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

 

1 

Fines  $45.15 

 

 

Copper Pot $15.65 

 

 

 

TOTAL 28  

 
  

 

 
 
 
It has been good week in the best Rotary Club in District 9640. 
 
We all had a great night at the last meeting where our Guest Senior Sergeant Paul Hunter 
spoke about his involvement in the recent G20 as a Police Negotiator and the success of the 
incident free security over this event. 
 
We welcomed Hon. Member Uwe Seifert and Troy Morris who as the Head Honcho of 
Nationwide Towing, generously donated the removal cost of our 3 containers from the Old 
Gold Coast Hospital to the Broadbeach Rotary Hub site. As Troy lives nearby, he indicated 
that he may be interested in becoming a Rotarian, so we hope to see a lot more of Troy. 
 
Club administration Director Bob Jordan spoke about the new meal deal whereby the Crown 
Plaza has advised him of changes as of 10 February 2015. These changes, as a result of 
the declining weekly numbers for meals (averaging 24 people per week) and increasing 
number of people who don’t have meals, have caused the Hotel to enforce a minimum 
number of meals to be paid for at each meeting. The number of 30 meals suggested has 
been reduced from 30 to 25 by negotiation, but we will still have to pay for a minimum of 25 
meals regardless of the number of meals consumed. Members are still not registering in time 
and the number of non-meal people exacerbates this problem and the general account is not 
healthy enough to subsidise the meal cost.  
 



The alternatives are  
• Looking elsewhere 
• Enforcing our own rules where if you register you pay 
• Insisting that every attendee pay for a meal 
• Deleting meals altogether – Feedback from the many new Member potentials is the 

high cost of weekly meals which is a deterrent to them joining our Club 
• Have less frequent meetings or a formal meeting followed by a social event in 

between – Perhaps catered at the Broadbeach Rotary Hub. 
 

This matter was discussed at the Board meeting this week and will be discussed at the next 
Club Think Tank, so all Members can have their say. 
 
Membership Director Pauline discussed the final arrangements for Rotary Day this Sunday 
between 10.00am and 03.00pm at the Eagles Football Club in Southport next to the Rivage 
Royale.   It was most unfortunate that the inclement weather from Cyclone Marcie 
necessitated the cancellation of this event on Friday the 20th. 
 
Kevin O’Brien outlined the Young Achiever of the Year Program for this year 3 meetings ago 
and Kevin discussed the various sources of applicants and the necessity for all Members to 
source applicants. He reminded the membership to support him in this 10th year of this 
worthwhile program in the sourcing of suitable candidates. 

 
We now have an official invitation from our New Zealand Sister Club of Tauranga to their 
70th Anniversary along with Kasaoka Club in Japan on 14-15 March 2015. It is also the 
anniversary of our 3 sister clubs agreement.  Please mark your diaries for this celebration 
and I thank PP Chris Thomsen who has volunteered to organise our trip. Chris also created 
the original 3 way Club agreement. Please let Chris know of your intentions to go ASAP. 
Presently Chris has 8 starters, so please advise Chris urgently if you intend going to 
Tauranga. It appears Kasaoka is going to outdo us in numbers and we are much closer to 
Tauranga. At the Board Meeting this week, the Board resolved to support the Mercy Ship, 
Pacific Hope should our Sister Clubs agree on a joint venture in discussions whilst we are in 
Tauranga. 
 
There is a Rotary Friendship Exchange going in Milan Italy 15-25 September 2015. I have 
the details if anyone is interested in applying. 
 
There is a Polio Plus movie night at 6.30pm on 01/03/15 at the Gold Coast Arts Centre for 
$20 per head showing the second best exotic Marigold Hotel if you are interested and a New 
Horizons Ball by the Southport Club on 07/03/15 at $150 per person. Contact me for further 
details. 
 
There is also a Danish GSE team welcome dinner at VMR Main Beach on 08/04/15 at $22 
per head if anyone is interested in participating. 
 
Nominations are invited for the 2014/15 Rotarian Active Spouse/Partner Service Awards by 
01 March 2015. I have the details should anyone wish to nominate a Spouse/Partner. 
 
Probus Travel Insurance is now available to Rotarians. I have the details should anyone be 
interested. 
 
Thank you to all members who work tirelessly on our Projects and running of the Club in 
General.  
 



Corporal Kevin was in fine form and did a great job boosting our ailing general account by 
$45.15. 
 
Thank you also to the sausage sizzlers last week for a well done job and for raising 
$1175.45 and also the Car Booters for raising $460 for the week passed.  
 
There is a Rotary Global Swimathon 21/02/15 6 to 9pm at the Tweed River Aquatic Centre in 
Murwillumbah if anyone is interested. 
 
Please mark your diaries for the District Conference at Goondiwindi 17-19 April. If you plan 
on attending you need to book your accommodation ASAP. 
  
Jeff Allen, Life Coach is the guest speaker at our next meeting on the topic of “The Power of 
Happiness”. 
 
Hoo Roo 
John 
 

 

IMAGES OF LAST WEEK 

  

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Last week’s Guest Speaker 

 
Senior Sergeant Paul Hunter is the Officer in Charge, Broadbeach.  An additional police role he 

undertakes is that of a police negotiator which he has performed for the past 16 years.  He is 

currently the Regional Negotiator coordinator and coordinates officers to attend various siege 

situations across Logan and the Gold Coast. 

Paul’s presentation started with a little history of G20, specifically London in 2009 where major 

damage and disruptions were caused to the city which resulted in mass arrests were made using 



‘kettling’, where protestors were funnelled into a particular area by police and in one case, 1000 

protestors were made at once.  In 2010, Toronto also felt the brunt where major businesses and 

particularly police were targeted causing millions of dollars in damage. 

In 2014, Queensland Police performed the largest policing operation in the Southern hemisphere 

when they set out to effectively police the G20 in Brisbane and they were intent on avoiding the 

damage and chaos caused from previous G20’s.  6000 police were brought in from across Australia 

and New Zealand to perform a range of duties to ensure peace for the conference. 

Senior Sergeant Paul Hunter’s role was as a negotiator to politically motivated groups.  He gave an 

interesting insight in how they planned to work ‘with’ the protestors, rather than against them.  Paul 

and his team of negotiators then set about learning what each group was about, what motivated 

them and basically winning them over to work together to allow them to protest but at the same 

time be peaceful. 

One way of setting them apart from other police was to wear a specific blue baseball cap signifying 

they were negotiators, and, in contradiction of heightened security levels, they were not armed. 

Paul explained how negotiators would meet with the protestors, learn who they were as individuals, 

explain what they could and couldn’t do and even advise them on routes they could take to carry out 

their protest.  He also explained that they earned their trust by sitting with them and providing 

water to them in the heat.  This plan obviously worked well, where the protestors allowed the 

negotiators to walk with them on their protest march.  It also enabled the negotiators to monitor 

their actions and apply preventative strategies as needed.  In one case, when a protestor burnt an 

Australian flag to deliberately cause a police reaction, Police ignored this action and by doing so, did 

not provide any cause for hostility and did not provide a media spectacle. 

The actions of the negotiators ensured a very positive media response in the way protestors were 

managed, being mindful that one ‘tweet’ from a journalist could reach thousands of followers in a 

matter of seconds. 

Overall, the police response to G20 in Brisbane has been recognised as the first G20 without violence 

and has caused a rethink on how police manage protest groups into the future, particularly in how 

the negotiators managed the politically motivated groups to avoid unnecessary damage and 

hostility. 

On Paul’s way home after his presentation, he was called as negotiator to a mentally disturbed 

person who had locked himself in a public toilet claiming he had possession of a gun, at Southport.  

This was another successful outcome with this man surrendering through negotiation! 

Scribe:   Inspector  Bruce Kuhn 



 

 

 

 

FRIDAY FUNNIES – HA HA HA 

 

A bloke was sent to prison and on the first day said to his cell mate, 

"I won't be in here long." 

He replied, "Well the judge did give you 6 years." 

"Yeah I know, but I think the wife will break me out, she's never let me finish a sentence before." 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 

"A new study found that married couples who go on double dates with other couples are more likely to 

have better relationships. They say it inspires better communication - on the ride home, when you talk 

about how much you hated the other couple." -Jimmy Fallon 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 



My son stayed up half the night studying for his English Literature exam. He would drink coffee almost 

constantly while attempting to read "The Canterbury Tales." I awoke at 4 A. M. and found him 

studying with mug in hand, and asked him, "What have you got there?" 

 

He answered... "Just my cup and Chaucer." 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 

From Theo 

 

A Giraffe walks into a bar. 

 

The barman said, "We've never had a giraffe in here before" 

 

The giraffe said, " I'm not surprised, that door-frame is far too low" 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 

Here are some smart jokes from John K. 

 

1.) It’s hard to explain puns to kleptomaniacs… because they always take things literally. 

 

2.) Who is this Rorschach guy? … and why does he paint so many pictures of my parents fighting? 

 

3.) Pavlov is sitting at a bar, when all of the sudden the phone rings… Pavlov gasps, “Oh crap, I forgot 

to feed the dogs.” 

 

4.) There are two types of people in this world:… Those who can extrapolate from incomplete data. 

 

5.) A photon checks into a hotel and the bellhop asks him if he has any luggage…. The photon 

replies, “No, I’m traveling light.” 

 

6.) What do you get when you cross a joke with a rhetorical question? 

 

7.) An MIT linguistics professor was lecturing his class the other day. “In English,” he said, “a double 

negative forms a positive. However, in some languages, such as Russian, a double negative remains 

a negative. … But there isn’t a single language, not one, in which a double positive can express a 

negative.” A voice from the back of the room piped up, “Yeah, right.” 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 

A young woman was taking an afternoon nap. After she woke up, she told her husband, "I just 

dreamed that you gave me a pearl necklace for Valentine's Day. What do you think it means?" 

 

"You'll know tonight." he said. 

 

That evening, the man came home with a small package and gave it to his wife. Delighted, she 

opened it--only to find a book entitled, "The Meaning of Dreams". 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 

"According to a recent survey, 12 percent of Americans say that it's fine to cheat a little on your taxes. 



While the other 88 percent know not to talk to a guy with a clipboard asking them if they cheat on their 

taxes." - Jimmy Fallon 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 

From Francesca 

 

A young man named John received a parrot as a gift. The parrot had a bad attitude and an even 

worse  vocabulary. 

 

Every word out of the bird's mouth was rude, obnoxious and laced with profanity. John tried and tried 

to change the bird's attitude by consistently saying only polite words, playing soft music and anything 

else he could think of to 'clean up' the bird's vocabulary. 

 

Finally, John was fed up and he yelled at the parrot. The parrot yelled back. John shook the parrot 

and the parrot got angrier and even more rude. John, in desperation, threw up his hand, grabbed the 

bird and put him in the freezer. 

 

For a few minutes the parrot squawked and kicked and screamed. Then suddenly there was total 

quiet. Not a peep was heard for over a minute. 

 

Fearing that he'd hurt the parrot, John quickly opened the door to the freezer. The parrot calmly 

stepped out onto John's outstretched arm and said, "I believe I may have offended you with my rude 

language and actions. I'm sincerely remorseful for my inappropriate transgressions and I fully intend 

to do everything I can to correct my rude and unforgivable behaviour." 

 

John was stunned at the change in the bird's attitude. 

 

As he was about to ask the parrot what had made such a dramatic change in his behaviour, the bird 

spoke-up, very softly, "May I ask what the turkey did?" 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 

A guy walks into a post office one day to see a middle-aged, balding man standing at the counter 

methodically placing "Love" stamps on bright pink envelopes with hearts all over them. He then takes 

out a perfume bottle and starts spraying scent all over them. 

 

His curiosity getting the better of him, he goes up to the balding man and asks him what he is doing. 

The man says, "I'm sending out one thousand Valentine cards signed, 'Guess who?'" 

 

"But why?" asks the man. 

 

"I'm a divorce lawyer," the man replies. 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

I was in the express lane at the store quietly fuming. 

 

Completely ignoring the sign, the woman ahead of me had slipped into the check-out line pushing a 

cart piled high with groceries. 

 

Imagine my delight when the cashier beckoned the woman to come forward, looked into the cart and 



asked sweetly, "So which ten items would you like to buy?" 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

This one sounds like it is from the Readers Digest 

 

A car with Massachusetts plates drove up to the Canadian customs booth I was manning. When I 

asked the driver his name, he looked at me strangely and asked, "How much?" 

 

I repeated my question, and this time he answered. But when I proceeded to question him further, he 

told me he just wanted to pay the toll and go. 

 

"You're not at a tollbooth, Sir," I patiently explained. "This is Canadian customs." 

 

The man paled. He had left Boston six hours earlier--headed for New York City. 

 

------------------------------------------ 

 

Q: When two snakes marry, what do their towels say? 

 

A: Hiss and Hers. 

 

 

Q: How can you identify a smartass? 

 

A: He's the one with the wise crack. 

 

 

Q: Why couldn't the orange cross the street? 

 

A: It ran out of juice! 

 

 

Q: Where do geologists go for good music? 

 

A: To a rock concert! 

 


